
29SA.LC.2069 Board Direction Page 1 of 1 

 

Board Direction 
29A.LC.2069 

 

 

The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 7th December 2017.  

 

The Board decided to disallow the appeal, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, and to refuse the Licence, for the following reasons 

and considerations. 

 
Reasons and Considerations 
 

As per Inspector. 

 

 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 7th December 2017 

 Conall Boland   

 


